STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 26th September 2017
PRESENT:
Chris Lacey (Chairman), Andy Bissenden (Vice-Chairman), Rob Hustwayte (Vice-Chairman), David Ames (Hon. Treasurer), Cliff Brooker, Andrew Bruce, Jo Flay, David Harding, Gill Jenks (to 8pm), Tim Pearce, Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary)
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 26th September 2017 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

2. Matters Arising:
a) The following plays have been added to the 2018 season – Ladies Day by Amanda Whittington (August) and Danny the Champion of the World by Ronald Dahl directed by Jane Richardson (December).

3. Finance: 
It was agreed to purchase five new Vl1000 lights at £900.  
Given our healthy budget it was proposed by the Treasurer that there should be no ticket or membership increase in the new financial year (between 1st October 2016 and 30th September 2017 £10,677 worth of tickets were sold and our takings were £102,870).  

David Ames announced that he had found a replacement for the post of Hon Treasurer.  Rowena Walsh is a partner in Manningtons and will attend the next Council meeting and shadow David.  He will step down at the next Annual General Meeting in March and she will take his place from that date.
4. Outside Bookings and Contracts:
a) ACTION:  Final amendments to the new contract will be sent to the Chairman in order to implement the revised Contract (DH).
b) It was agreed to decline the offer of Oklahoma from Sedlescombe Players on the grounds of timing and cost to us, particularly royalties.

5. Little Theatre Guild Conference:
The Chairman asked Maureen Nelson to raise the question of professional companies and agents withdrawing amateur rights with no warning.  She will also ask for any suggestions they have for our Diamond Jubilee in 2019.

6. Community Engagement Group:

Jo Flay has stepped down from her leadership of this Group and intends to relinquish her post as Website Manager.   There was a discussion about this and the benefits the outside events have brought to the Theatre, some of which have been intangible.  It was agreed that we should try to “hook in” to local events.  

ACTION: Jessica Siddell to be trained for management of the Website by Andy Bissenden and Jo Flay.
7. Current Season:
It was agreed that more technical support is needed for lighting; Directors are finding it frustrating that they have to wait for their turn with lighting design.  The problem is that we do not have enough experienced and qualified Volunteers in this area.
8. American Exchange:


Andy Bissenden has received an email from Linda Hart of the Drama Group.  Ideas are being discussed.
9. Diamond Jubilee Planning Grop:

The first meeting will be held on Saturday 28th October at 10.0am.

10. Any Other Business:

a)  Mike Willard reported that fire doors have been fitted and new lighting for the upstairs dressing room will be fitted in January.  Drawings from Martin Robinson (Architect) are needed for the renovation of the coffee shop.
ACTION:  Quotes for new signage to be chased (CB/MW).

b) There was a discussion re. Matt Turpin’s complaints about publicity for Let the Right One In – he contends that we have not followed the demands of the contract and that Cliff Brooker has not allowed him to proofread the poster.

ACTION:  Meeting with Matt Turpin (CL/TP).

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.45pm.

The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 31st October 2017 at the Stables Theatre.

CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
